From: Bob Stratford

Sent: Thursday, February 20, 2014 2:09 PM

To: Rowe, Linda; Fontana, Joe

Cc: Mathers, Scott; 'Phil Masschelein'; Bartlett, Leah

Subject: Regarding Today's Strategic Priorities and Policy Committee Meeting
Importance: High

To the Chair and Secretary of the Strategic Priorities and Policy Committee:

I am writing on behalf of Sifton Properties Limited with regard to Scheduled Item No. 2 on today’s 4:00
pm Committee meeting (GMIS Annual Review and Update).

Sifton supports the report, but requests one minor amendment. This issue has been discussed with City
Finance staff today.

Unfortunately, we failed to note a technical inconsistency when we reviewed the draft information
provided by staff in December of 2013.

We ask that GMIS Item — “North Lambeth SWMF P7” be moved in the proposed schedule from 2022 to
2017.

This amendment ensures that portions of the tributary area served by the proposed sanitary sewer
system and pumping station on Colonel Talbot Road in this area, also has SWM control measures at the
same time.

This will ensure that the new sanitary sewer and pumping station are utilized efficiently once
constructed at the scheduled time (as opposed to an approximate 5 year-delay, if the SWM pond timing
stays as currently shown in today's report).

As noted above, this issue was discussed with Finance Department staff today.

We further understand that this item needs to be introduced by the Committee Chair (Mayor Fontana),
and we respectfully request the Mayor’s assistance in this regard.

Please do not hesitate to contact me, should you have any questions or concerns.
Regards
Bob Stratford, P.Eng.

@ 8 R.W. Stratford Consulting Inc.
N\

650 Waterloo Street, Ste. 101
London, ON, N6B 2R4

T: 519-857-8806
bob.stratford@rwsconsultinc.ca
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